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August 2, 2018

TO: The City Council
RE: Funding for Library Collective Bargaining Agreement

Dear Councillors:

| respectfully request a transfer of funds totaling $250,000 to fund the first year
(FY2017), the second year (FY2018) and the third year (FY2019) of the three year
collective bargaining agreement between the City and the Librarians’ Union for the
period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2019.

In addition, the contract includes agreement on reforms pertaining to Other Post-
Employment Benefits (OPEB), holiday pay and vacation allotments.

FROM:

Auditor — Collective Bargaining  #001-135-5400-5111 $250,000
TO:

Library — Salaries #001-610-5100-5111 $250,000

Attached is a copy of a memo received from the City Auditor. Mr. Centofanti will be
available to answer questions concerning this request.
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cc: Paul Centofanti

Kelly Linehan

Sincerely,
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CITY OF WALTHAM

MASSACHUSETTS

CITY AUDITOR
Paul G. Centofanti

ASSISTANT CITY AUDITOR
Virginia A. Bergin

TO: Honorable Jeannette A. McCarth_ Wor
FROM: Paul G. Centofanti, City Auditor
RE: Transfer to Fund Librarians’ Union CBA for FY201] 7, FY2018 & FY2019

DATE: July 19, 2018

I respectfully request a transfer of funds totaling $250,000 to fund the first year
(FY2017), the second year (FY2018) and the third year (FY2019) of the three year
collective bargaining agreement between the City and the Librarians’ Union for the
period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 20109.

In addition, the contract includes agreement on reforms pertaining to Other Post-
Employment Benefits (OPEB), holiday pay and vacation allotments.

FROM:

Auditor - Collective Bargaining #001-135-5400-5111 $250,000
TO:

Library - Salaries #001-610-5100-5111 $250,000

I am available to answer questions concerning this request.

610 MAIN STREET ¢ WALTHAM, MASSACHUSETTS ¢ 02452-5580
TEL: (781) 314-3220 ° FAX: (781) 314-3228 ° E-MAIL: pcentofanti@city.waltham.ma.us



